
 

Dear Families, 

We were delighted to see so many of you at the recent parents evenings. The children have enjoyed 
reading your feedback and stuck the slips proudly into their books. As always our door is always open 
so please do not wait until the next event to pop in to see the teacher. Our partnership with you is 
key in supporting the children.  If for any reason you were not able to make these evenings, please call the office 
where we can arrange another appointment and/or a phone call home with the teacher.  

On Tuesday we were privileged to be visited by Councillor Brading and Councillor Churchman. They toured the 
school and met with the children and staff. They were very complimentary of the school and could clearly see the 
children’s dedication to their learning as well as the staff’s creativity and thoughtfulness in the learning               
opportunities that are provided to the children. They were very interested in the challenges that we face as a 
school and it was great to be able to express just how supportive everyone has been to help the school on its     
improvement journey.   

Christmas is well underway at Nine Acres. I am looking forward to seeing lots of families 
and friends at the Christmas Fayre on Saturday. Don’t forget to pick your ticket up for the 
EYFS and/or  KS1 plays.  We hope you can also join us for the KS2 Christmas Celebration of 
‘Spread the Word’ on Friday 8th December at 1:30pm in The Minster, Newport. A                  
reminder that it will be Christmas dinner day on Thursday 14th December, if you wish your 
child to have a dinner then please complete and return the slip from the letter sent home. 

Have a lovely warm weekend, 

Mrs Dyer 

“The early years provision is exceptionally well led and managed. Leaders of the 
early years are determinedly focused on improving outcomes for all children. Staff 
know the children very well. Information shared and gathered from home visits   
before children start school is used exceptionally well, so that their progress is     
outstanding from the moment they join the school”. OFSTED 2017. 

Is your child starting school in September 2018? 
We are holding some stay and play drop in sessions for you and your child to play 

and explore with our EYFS Team. 

Tuesday 12th December 2017 
3.30 - 4.30 p.m. 

 

We look forward to seeing you there! 

School Development News 

The week we have continued the high quality professional development for our staff. Miss Allen (Y2) and Miss  
Cunningham (Y5) have attended a workshop on ‘Amazing Middle Leadership’. Mr Worrell, our Site Manager, has 
attended  a safeguarding children course, Miss Guy (EYFS) has attended paediatric first aid training, along with Miss 
Rowe (Y6), Mrs Winter (Y5) and Mrs Smith (Y2) who also attended first aid training. 

Mrs Shaw has been invited to join the steering group for EYFS, looking at developments across the Isle of Wight 
and Mrs Tingle has attend the English Leadership network. Miss Paddon who has been recognised for her excellent 
support in SEN, has been asked to help support another local Primary School in her capacity of Special Educational 
Needs Leader.  



 

 

 

Diary Dates 2017 
 

Sat 2nd Dec 2017 Helping Hands Christmas 

Fayre 12.00-3.00pm in the School Hall. 

Tues 5th Dec 2017 EYFS Nativity - 9.30 

a.m. 

Wed 6th Dec 2017 EYFS Nativity - 9.30 a.m. 

Wed 6th Dec 2017 KS1 Christmas Play - 2.00 p.m. 

Thurs 7th Dec 2017 KS1 Christmas Play - 9.30 a.m. 

Thurs 7th Dec 2017 Year 5 - Frozen Kingdom Challenge 

9.00-10.30 a.m. 

Fri 8th Dec 2017 KS2 Christmas at The Minister 1.30-2.30 

p.m.. 

Thurs 14th Dec 2017 Christmas Dinner Day. 

Fri 15th Dec 2017 Year 2 Design & Technology Afternoon 

1.15-2.45 pm. Parents welcome please sign in at the Office. 

Fri 15th Dec 2017 Year 6 Family Christmas Challenge —

(Times to be confirmed). 

Tues 19th Dec 2017 Year 2 Showing of Work 3.00-3.30pm. 

Wed 20th Dec 2017 Last day of the Autumn term. 

Thurs 21st Dec 2017 DEVELOPMENT DAY. 

Fri 22nd Dec 2017 - Wed 3rd Jan 2018 SCHOOL       

HOLIDAYS. 

Thurs 4th Jan 2018 First Day of Spring Term. 

NEW Tues 16th Jan - Wed 17th Jan 2018 - Dover Class 

Overnight Trip to The Novium Museum. 

NEW Thurs 18th Jan - Fri 19th Jan 2018 - Arundel Class 

Overnight Trip to The Novium Museum. 

Mon 12th Feb - Fri 16th Feb 2018 HALF TERM. 

Mon 26th Feb 2018 Parents’ Evening. 

Wed 28th Feb 2018 Parents’ Evening. 

Thurs 1st March 2018 World Book Day - Dress Up Day. 

NEW Thurs 1st March 2018 - Year 5 Global Rock at           

Portsmouth Guildhall. 

Fri 30th March - Fri 13th April 2018 EASTER           

HOLIDAYS. 

Mon 28th May - Fri 1st June 2018 HALF TERM. 

Thurs 5th July 2018 EYFS / KS1 Sports Day. 

Fri 6th July 2018 KS2 Sports Day. 

Fri 20th July 2018 Last day of the Summer Term. 

Mon 23rd July 2018 DEVELOPMENT DAY. 

 

New dates will be added each week - Please check the box 

for NEW to see any added dates. 

Development Days so far……... 

 Friday 17th November 2017 

 Thursday 21st December 2017 

 Monday 23rd July 2018 

CHRISTMAS DINNER DAY 
Thursday 14th December 

A letter will be going 
out shortly for you to 

book your child’s                   
Christmas Dinner. 



 

 
 

Christmas Fayre - Saturday 2nd December 12.00-3.00pm 

The Fayre is tomorrow. There will be face painting, a chocolate tombola, decorated jar tombola, a teddy tombola, 

Sand art, Santa’s grotto, lollipop Island, glitter tattoos, craft stalls, refreshments, a raffle and more.  

The prizes for the raffle are amazing! First prize will be £100 cash! There will also be Christmas Hampers donated by our school staff, a 

sweet hamper donated by Morrisons, board games donated by Sainsbury’s, flowers donated by The Flower Garden, a handbag donated by 

The Leather and Suede Shop, a Moz the Monster from the John Lewis advert and many other prizes donated by Isola Café, The Works, 

Game, Body Shop, Dragonfly, Forget-me-not, Ralphs, Starbucks, Costa, Level Hair, House of Chilli. Plus vouchers donated by Skin Trade, 

The Entertainer, Isle Jump, The Garlic Farm, The Ale House, Waterstones, The Noodle Pot, The Retreat, 

O’Hanlon and Ray Hairdressers, Medina Leisure Centre and there are still more prizes to come. Please 

can I just take a moment here to thank the small team of people who, through their time and energy have 

collected all these incredible prizes. 

Every year, we try to make the Fayre bigger and better. This year, we have an amazing raffle and thanks 

to the support of the school teachers and staff, a range of stalls and activities. Please, please, PLEASE 

come along (bringing all your family and friends) and spend a bit of time (and money) at the Fayre. 

Looking forward to seeing you there! 

Dates for Diaries:-  

Christmas Fayre –    
Saturday 2nd December 

12.00-3.00pm 

NEXT MEETING -            
Tuesday 05.12.17 

 

Attendance - Medical Evidence 

If your child is off for three days or more, we 
will need you to send in some medical          
evidence. This could be in the form of a        
doctor’s appointment card, or a letter from 
the Doctor/hospital to confirm an                   
appointment. This could also be physical 
evidence such as showing us the                      
prescription or medication   label. This will 
ensure that your child is recorded on the 
register properly.  

Thank you for your co-operation. 
Mrs Broome 

Year 3 Novium Museum Trip 

Letters for this exciting trip were sent home at 

the end of last week, This trip will take place in 

January on separate days for each class. 

Dover class will be 16 - 17th January 2018 

Arundel class will 18 -19th January 2018 

A £15.00 deposit was required by today     

Friday 1st December to secure your child’s 

place and the remainder is due by Friday 5th 

January 2018. An EV3 form is required for this 

mainland trip and was part of the original 

letter.            Thank you, Year 3 Teachers. 

Year 5 - Global Rock 2018 

As you are aware, our Year 5 children have been   

successful in securing a place for the Junior Rock 

Challenge 2018. Last year was a fantastic                   

opportunity, our children were incredible and won 5 

awards of excellence on the evening. Next year, on 1st March 

2018 the children will travel to Portsmouth Guildhall to        

perform at a professional venue. In order to enhance the      

performance we are asking for a £10.00 payment per child 

which will go towards the competition fee and purchasing a     

T-shirt for each child to wear on the day. A letter was sent 

home to parents/carers on Thursday 16th Nov to complete 

and return. Please  complete the slip on the original letter and 

return to the office with your £10.00 enclosed.                       

Thank you, Year 5 Teachers. 

Enrichment Clubs 
Fencing Club will continue for a further week, 

the last session will be Wednesday 13th December. All other 

clubs will finish week ending Friday 8th December. New 

booking forms will be out shortly for the new term in January 

2018. You will be notified before the Christmas break with 

your child’s clubs. Thank you, Mrs Teague. 

Dietary Information 
 

Caterlink have now been 
sourced with a new gravy 
mix – The previous gluten 
free gravy contained Milk 

and Soya, whereas the new 
product has 'May Contain 

Milk, Egg, Soya, Celery and 
Mustard. This means that 
its packaged in a factory 
that may contain rather 
than the product itself. 

Thank you 

A Fond Farewell 
We will be saying a fond farewell to Rachel Higgins at the end of term 

as she has managed to secure a post at a new local superstore. We 

will certainly miss her humour, connection with the children and 

community and her dedication to her role. The  Local Authority are 

advertising for the post of ‘Road Crossing Patrol’ as this is their    

responsibility under the agreement with Newport Parish Council who 

wish to continue to fund this post in support of the school. I will of 

course update parents as soon as I have any further 

information from the council. However, it is          

important that we all continue to educate our      

children about being safe on their way to and from 

school. Please talk to your child about the crossing 

and practice how to use it sensibly.  Thank you. 

Christmas Postal Service  

Miss Loveluck’s class (Tintagel) will be running the ‘Christmas 
Postal Service’ this year. If your child wishes to send Christmas 
cards to other children in the school please    
ensure that these are labelled with the child’s 
name, surname and class so it can be delivered 
to the correct place and sent to Tintagel class via 
the office.  The last date for posting will be    
Monday 18th December.  



  

Dinners will be £1.85 per 

day and £9.25 per week. 



 



 


